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Celebrating 40 Years Of Publishing 
October 1982 – October 2022 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

This month the Bunyip & District Newsletter celebrates 
40 years of publishing. Over those years we have been 
bringing news of events and local announcements to the 
community. Each monthly Edition is looked forward to by 
locals.  
The very first edition came out on Thursday, 7th  
October, 1982 as a fortnightly newsletter.  The Newsletter is now  
published monthly and has a wide circulation area.  Each month an  
average of 700 copies are delivered to various distribution locations 
for locals to pick up. 
 
Our aim is to continue to support the local community. 

Meet Our Editors  

First Editor 

Elizabeth Porter 

1982 

Current Editor 

Margaret Simmons 

2022 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue: 25th October 2022 
PRINT DATE for next issue:  31st October 2022 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Barry and Margaret L. 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Bunyip Newsletter First Issue 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

The late Mrs. Elizabeth Porter was a member of the Bunyip Branch of the Red Cross and 
was actively involved in helping people in the district who were in need of material goods 

and services. In 1982 she identified the need for the thriving Bunyip community to have a newsletter where 
locals could be informed of community activities as well as contribute reports and interesting news items 
from various community organisations.  

Through her membership in the Bunyip Red Cross and with encouragement given by Russell and Jean Clark 
and neighbours Hugh and Jess, the first fortnightly issue was published on the 7th October, 1982. Below is the 
acknowledgement on the front page: 

 
When her husband Robert became ill, their son Arthur who was living and working at Hazelwood North 
moved to Bunyip to help his parents out. Arthur has remained a Bunyip resident since. He vividly remembers 
being involved in the printing of the first issue of the Bunyip & District Newsletter on a Roneo machine. The 
machine was suitable for reproducing a small number of documents such as school worksheets or exam papers 
or community newsletters. Stencil duplication was a low-cost printing method that worked by forcing ink 
through waxed-paper stencils on to target paper. “ I remember the purple ink that rubbed off on your hands, 
the copies had a smell that was recognised by any 1960-70’s school kid, Arthur said. 

Our first print produced 300 copies and was enthusiastically received by the community. Eventually we began 
compiling the newsletter on computer and using a printer. All the copies were collated and stapled by hand. 
These days it’s all done automatically and the printer has to just keep up the supply of paper and supervise the 
running of the machine.” 

This year the Newsletter has reached the 40th year of publication milestone and we gratefully acknowledge our 
first editor…..Elizabeth Porter. 

 

 It is with a great deal of pride and pleasure ( after a good 
deal of work ) to present to you the first edition of the 
“BUNYIP & DISTRICT NEWS” Our recently formed 
committee, via the sponsorship of our own Red Cross 
branch, have got together to bring to our district an 
awareness for communication, something which has been 
lacking throughout the area since our own local 
newspaper closed down. We want to put local news in 
readable form right into your homes, to do this we must 
have your support, for you to tell us of activities, social 
events, any news of interest in our own community. 

 

 

Mrs Elizabeth Porter and husband Robert 
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From Our First Issue 7th Oct 1982  
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Tynong Welcomes New Post Office 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

On Saturday, 3rd September despite the wet and cold conditions hundreds of Tynong residents and 
visitors joined in the celebrations of the official opening of the new premises of the Tynong Post 
Office. 

In early 2000, despite still being a small Post Office, Tynong was given a life-line by becoming a 
“Rural Transaction Centre” with funding from the Federal Government. This enabled the Post Office 
to have an Australia Post dedicated computer counter terminal for bill paying and parcel transactions. 
This was about the time that nearly everyone began using their banking cards to pay bills. 

The first unofficial Post Office (PO) in Tynong was established in November 1882, in the gatehouse 
of the Railway Station at the intersection of Tynong Road and Nar Nar Goon - Longwarry Road. The 
first railway employee was Robert J Mitchell, who also became the Post Master. 

In 1993 Australia Post decided to introduce a new way of operating Post Offices and decided to award 
the business owners a license to handle the mail, and current licensee Pauline Preston was given the 
opportunity to take on the license for the Tynong Post Office and she took over the license  on the 1st 
July, 1993. As it needed to move, the Tynong General Store owners, Clive Weston and Lesley Holt 
offered a corner of the General Store in Tynong from where the Post Office has been operating. 

The site of the new Post Office prior to 
construction beginning. 

Post Office licensee ( L- R ) 

Pauline Preston with Nic and Craig 
Willis from Willirn Constructions cut 
the ribbon to officially open the new 

Tynong Post Office. 

Bunyip Ward Councillor, 
Graeme Moore ( centre ) chats 
with Eric and Maria Cutts of 
Tynong. 

Face Paint artist, Vanessa 
Gillett  and her face creation on 
Kobie Panetta ( 9 ) of Tynong. 

The new Tynong Post Office 
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Funk Divinos  Tony Manago ( L ) and Peter 
Donelly  

Jake Hanney with backing from his sister 

Claudia belt out the song “ Stumbling in “ . 

Hannah Damen ( L ) and mum 
Karen Thomsen from Garfield. 

Enjoying the celebrations are Tynong 
residents Rowen and Juliet Day. 

Double celebration for 77 year old 
Stephen Nivet from Garfield who with wife 
Elizabeth and son Michael was 
celebrating his birthday as well as the 
P.O. opening.  

Helping to cook for the multitude is Marta 
Faithfull at the BBQ. 
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Working together for a Safer Cardinia Community Safety Month 2022 

Community Safety Pop-Up: Bunyip 
 
11am–1pm, 19 October 2022  Bunyip IGA Supermarket, 
2/6 Main St, Bunyip 
 
Connect with local services at community information sessions hosted by Cardinia Shire Council this October 
– Community Safety Month! 

Community Safety Month is an opportunity for local communities to link together and coordinate activities to 
create safe and secure environments. 

 “Council is committed to community safety,” said Cr Springfield, “and our recently adopted Liveability Plan 
includes 5 overarching objectives and 13 strategies all aimed at improving safety within the shire.”  

Cr Springfield said Council’s Council Plan also outlines that council will empower our communities to be 
healthy, connected and resilient; how we will work together to support everyone to be healthy, active and 
connected; that we want individuals feel included, safe and valued for who they are; and that we have zero 
tolerance for all forms of discrimination.  

“The Council Plan also outlines that Council will create a Safer Communities Policy and incorporate Crime 
Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED). 

 “Opportunities and activities where council can play a lead role in responding to crime and antisocial 
behaviour include creating connections with our community, helping to build awareness, and delivering 
information and educational messages.  

“An example of this is through our monthly Cardinia Safer Communities Partnership Committee 
meetings.  These meetings support the work of Victoria Police through the collaboration of police, Council, 
community, safety experts, and other stakeholders. 

BUNYIP TENNIS CLUB CELEBRATES COURT RESURFACING 

 

Bunyip Tennis Club will be holding an OPEN DAY ON SUNDAY OCTOBER 9TH FROM 10AM TO 2PM 
to celebrate the successful resurfacing of 3 of their plexipave courts with artificial grass. 

This work was carried out thanks to a generous grant from Cardinia Shire. 

The Open Day is planned to coincide with the start of tennis’ summer season and will be a free community 
event for all ages and abilities. 

Contact Vanessa Kent 0401422084 or Chris Millidonis 0404077673 if you are interested in any of 
the following playing opportunities this summer. 

 

Monday night social mixed competition - families can form teams. Very casual/social in-house hitting 

opportunity @ Bunyip TC   

Wednesday morning ladies only competition - fun/social team event (West Gippsland Association)  

Wednesday night social mixed competition - a more serious team event (West Gippsland Association)  

Saturday & Sunday junior competitions (Berwick & District Assoc) 

Saturday afternoon senior mixed competition - a fun social team hit (West Gippsland Association)  
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Many fires in the home can be prevented.  For 
more information please visit : 

https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/fires-in-
the-home 

In September we held a Community information session 
on CPR and Defibrillator use. We offered this training 
through Ambulance Victoria. 

 

Our Community is not always going to get the same re-
sponse times to an incident compared to maybe a built 
up area of our shire. So in an effort to help protect and 
keep our Community safer, the Bunyip CFA in conjunc-
tion with a few other Community groups and businesses 
funded the installation of 24 hour access Defibrillators.  

 

We have had numerous emergencies now where these 
Defibrillators have been collected at the request from a 
000 call taker.  

 

If you haven’t already familiarized yourself to your closet 
Defibrillator we have these available but not limited to 
the following locations. Bunyip Main Street near Bendi-
go Bank, Garfield Main Street near Post Office, 
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre main gate, Garfield North 
Recreation Reserve on Toilet Block wall, Tynong Fire 
Station on front wall. Please keep in mind you may also 
have one closer and available in your particular loca-
tion.  

 

Thank you to the Community members who made the 
effort to attend and we hope you all learnt some im-
portant life saving information. 
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Market Success Continues 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 
Lovely Spring sunny weather and warm temperatures saw a large number of stall holders and 
browsers come along to the September Bunyip Market. Over 40 stall holders set up and there was 
a friendly family environment with lots of bargains on offer. 

 

There were plenty of food and drink outlets including the Roll n Bean coffee van, the very popular 
Sugar Shack donuts, authentic Greek Soul Food and the market BBQ stand. 

There was a 
continuous 
line up for the 
very tasty and 
popular 
“Sugar Shack 
Donuts “  

Made from the finest quality timbers, 
Sheree Bould had these magnificent 
“Serving Boards”,  “Chopping 
Boards “ as well as an extensive 
range of other hand crafted items on 
offer. 

Young entrepreneur 
thirteen year old Mia 
Watson from 
Pakenham was 
selling a great range 
of gift ware. She was 
donating $1 from 
each item sold to the 
Royal Children’s 
Hospital  

The Soul Greek Food van was serving up 
freshly cooked authentic Greek culinary 
delights.  Carol and Paul prepared the 
authentic Greek dishes 

A section of some of the many stalls  

Bunyip Community Market BBQ members Tony 
and Carmelina Arrigo, John Beavis and Cherie 
Johnson were kept busy selling a variety of 
BBQ foods 
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ......   LIGHTEN UP ! 
 

While most of us aspire to catch the ‘big one’! In reality most of our fish we catch are 

a fraction of that size (not that we’ll ever admit to it). However you should not be dis-

appointed with this result though, after all a fish is a fish, you can have just as much 

enjoyment and fun no matter what the size, you just need to lighten up.  

Of course, I’m not referring to your attitude but your gear. Reducing your line strength 

or diameter, and the weight and size of your rod and reel will even up the fight and 

prove just as much fun. Quality monofilament lines can be fished in ranges as low as 

1&2 kg with rod and reel sizes balanced to match the catch.                                                  

Consider a Huckleberry Finn outfit, modern composite varieties are the go, that’s a 

pole only (no reel) a good quality light line the same length as the pole, up to 6.0 & 

7.0 metres long with a float and hook attached. Even if you’re only after the bait, such 

as yakkas, and small mullet or garfish, this is a very effective tackle setup. A load of 

laughs even for the big kids in your crew. Pole fishing out of a boat for garfish is a 

trouble free rig choice and a fast hook-up and return to the water method especially 

without a reel, a pendulum swing in/out and set the hook. 

If you’re a fly or spin fisher, tiny streams or twig waters as they’re known designate 

lighter gear, 2,3,and 4 wt fly rods and lines accordingly. Delicately landing on calm 

water creeks and streams. If you’re a spinner, look for small lures and again light spi-

der web like lines in the 1 to 2 kg range that float in the breeze but still deliver the 

goods. Don’t fear the larger fish appearing, they like a light lunch too, so hang on! 

Catcha, The TackleMan ® 
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Butterfly Dance 
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Pilates & Yoga in Bunyip 
 

STRONG + CENTRED 
A Stronger You ~ Body & Mind 

 
The Strong + Centred studio in the heart of Bunyip 

offers small group classes for all ages. 
 

Classes are accessible for all fitness levels so you can 
work at your own pace with guidance and support. 

 
Try a Yoga or Mat Pilates class with our lovely studio 

community. 
 

* Beginner Pilates 11.00AM Monday 
* Yoga ‐ All Levels 5.30PM Monday 

* Pilates ‐ All Levels 5.30PM Wednesday 
 

Kerry 0438 022 325 
Connect on Facebook or Instagram too. 

I’m Your Advocate 
 
.   Government Agencies 
.   Superannuation Companies 
.   Ad Hoc  
 

Margaret Simmons 
0427 775 117 

msimmons@live.com.au 

YOUR 

ADVERTISEMENT 

HERE 
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Mondays 9.30am—10.15am 
(during School Term) 

Bunyip Hall 
38 Main Street, Bunyip 

First class free ! 
$10 per class (casual) 

Ages 2.5 years to 4 years 

Butterfly Dance 
Call Jen:  0402 141 582 

Or Bunyip Social Hub 
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  
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& Concrete 7 days 
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Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 

Get in Early for Christmas 

Treat Yourself or Someone Else 

We Are Having a Clearance Sale 

for the Month of OCTOBER 

Gifts Cards with No End Date 

You Nominate the Value 
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Specialising in All Types of Rural Fencing 

 Horse Fencing 

 Cattle Fencing 

 Sheep & Goat Fencing 

 Dog Fencing 

 Maintenance & Repairs 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday October 2 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday October 9 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

Sunday October 16 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Thursday October 20 1.30pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip (22 Abeckett Rd.) 

Sunday October 23 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday October 30 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road.) 

Sunday November 6 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Camera Club. First and third Mondays 3.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.  

Welcome To The Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft And Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church (not during school holidays) call 
Robyn 5629 5541.  

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am – 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

St.Thomas' Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 
ST.THOMAS' CHURCH A'Beckett Rd.Bunyip 
 
SUNDAY SERVICE at 9.30 a.m. with good coffee after  
WEDNESDAY SERVICE at 11.45am followed by lunch 
 
What a great day we had on September 18th. ! 
We had a decent crowd at our usual 9.30 service and a good 
and loving community gathering at 11.15 when we remembered  
the life of Queen Elizabeth. In the afternoon Marie Kent's family 
filled the little church to honour her 90th. birthday. We lit candles 
for her and rang the church bell 90 times and then gave thanks and asked God's blessing on her 
years ahead. 
COMING UP on Sunday 30 October is our celebration of the glorious feast of ALL SAINTS (All 
Hallows) at 9.30. The following week - Sunday 6 November - we have FLOWERS OF 
REMEMBRANCE as we commemorate All Souls'Day. On this day we invite you to place flowers in 
the church in memory of those you love who have died. You can write a card to go with the flowers. 
Our service in the church on November 6th. is at 11 a.m. 
 
All are welcome. 
Ken Parker, parish priest, 59761634 
Christine Angus, associate-priest -0409217321 



27  October 2022 

 

Local Automated External 
Defibrillators (AEDs)  

 
BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  
 

 
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.5 46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833.0 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 52.0 
  

146.0  49       553.0 

Bunyip Rainfall Totals 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Singers Club 
Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall 
every Monday 9:30 am)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Bunyip Art Club 
Judy Parker- 0429 892 533 

(Meets at ST Thomas Hall every Tuesday 1pm to 
4pm) 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com  (Meets at 8pm on 3rd 
Wednesday at Bunyip Community Hall)  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
03 5629 5587 or  susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441  
(Last Sunday each month)  
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
Tim Cavanagh Secretary/Treasurer 0458 142 727 
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
C/CentreTrevor 0439 692 602 
knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm every Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens 
Club 1 Oak St. Drouin.  Contact Nick de Weger 
convenor 0413239717.  New players welcome. 


